ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
August 4, 2016 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on July 12, 2016. 

· Our educational presentation at the June 10 QMWG Meeting was well received. This effort was made to show transparency in the methods used for Voltage Profiles, as well as, reassure QSEs and GOs that should any issues arise, they can always bring their concerns to VPWG.

· Began work on creating a VPWG Procedure Manual to document the Voltage Profile study processes and assumptions.
VPWG discussed priorities going forward: 
· Group continues to investigate whether to increase to a higher Voltage Profile bandwidth than ±2%. Results from CenterPoint and Oncor PI data indicate ±2% seemed about right, but better predictions could improve the Voltage Profile value itself. Next meeting, AEP will present results for plants in their footprint.
· CenterPoint suggests examining Private Use Network (PUN) impacts on voltage control. PUN load is usually zeroed out because it’s all served by PUN generation. But, during PUN generation outages, large loads and VAR support for voltage control must then be provided by the grid. Discussion to examine how PUN Voltage Support Service is managed on a daily basis. 
· Solis suggested we spend time thinking about ways to improve the upcoming voltage profile study cases and process, including use of a “more typical” high load level than peak load hour, evaluating sensitivities such as high wind, and feeding back lessons learned to planning and operations. Scope will need to be carefully chosen to stay within the manpower capabilities of our working group. 
· Dynamic Reactive Reserves is a future topic. Group would appreciate ROS input on priorities going forward.  
2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday, August 16, 2016.
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